
 
 
 
Mapping 
 
January 4, 2017 
 

Minutes 
 
The Mapping Committee of the Piatt County Board met on Wednesday, January 4, in Room 104 
of the Courthouse.  The meeting was called to order at 10 a.m. by Chairman Al Manint.  
Attending were:  Manint, Ray Spencer, Bob Murrell, Randy Keith, Eric Seibring, Sandy Schlosser 
and Keri Nusbaum.  
 
MOTION: Spencer made motion, seconded by Murrell to approve the minutes of the December 
7, 2017 meeting as written. All in favor, motion carried.  
 
There was no old business.  
 
New Business:  
 
No invoice was received for December 2016 expenses.  
 
Al Manint reported on the meeting at CCGIS which he and Nusbaum attended.  
There were six proposals considered for the 2017 flyover. It has been narrowed to two.  
 
Motion: Murrell made motion, seconded by Manint to approve a flyover in 2017.  
 
Discussion: The committee discussed if it was necessary to flyover every 3 years. Everyone 
believes it is important to keep the information current. One of the assessors has brought to 
Randy Keith’s attention that there are some properties which have not been assessed. Although 
building permits are required, some people proceed without them. An updated GIS would help in 
finding those properties.  Schlosser said a current flight is helpful in assessing residential 
property. A suggestion was made to provide training for the township assessors to use the GIS 
map to find new buildings. It would make it easier for them to spot property that had not been 
assessed.  
 
Roll was called, all in favor and the motion carried.  
 
Safety: There were no safety concerns. 
 
Comments: Schlosser said DevNet has still not provided CCGIS with all of the information they 
had requested. They can go forward creating the land use layer using the aerials, and the 
information they have. Schlosser has told them to move forward and do the layers as best they 
can with the information available.  
 
Motion: Spencer made motion, seconded by Murrell to adjourn. All in favor.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Keri Nusbaum  
Piatt County Zoning Officer 


